Public comment 18-1578

Dear OPSB board members,

With all due respect to those who want to participate in this project, we are opposed to the proposed
development of the Alamo Solar Facility near Eaton in Preble County Ohio.

The proposed project would seriously deviate from the common practice of agricultural production in
our area. Namely crop production used to help feed the world. Our current county regulations and
zoning laws actually prohibit us from using the farmland in a way that is not consistent with agricultural

production.

Furthermore | believe the proposed project would have serious impact on current field drainage tile to
neighboring farms adjacent to proposed solar fields.

The impact on our natural beauty and wildlife activity would be permanently altered.

Water runoff from these proposed solar field goes directly into drinking water well fields in the area.
These wells supply water to the Lakengren area of approximately 1500 homes.

Our property is located directly across the road from one of these proposed solar fields and has drainage
tile connected to our field. | fear that the drainage system could possibly be compromised when

proposed panels may be installed.

Of further concern is the fact that the township roads that would be used to transport construction
equipment are not built to handle heavy construction traffic.

Sincerely,

Mike Brubaker
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